NEWSLETTER

| WILL SHOW YOU THE WAY TO HEAVEN

TERM 1 FEBRUARY 20 2019

Dear Parents & Carers,
Greetings!

Parent Information Evening

Many thanks to all the parents who attended the Parent
Information evenings on Monday and Tuesday nights. It was
wonderful to see so many interested parents. I believe it is a great
compliment to us that you have taken time out from your own busy
schedule and shown your interest and support in your child’s
learning journey.

I extend my personal thanks to each of our dedicated, hard
working teachers for preparing and facilitating these information
sessions.

Let’s continue during 2019, to work together in supporting our
students’ learning as this is a key factor in ensuring success for our
learners.

Year 6 Kindy Buddies

A huge THANK YOU to our amazing Year 6 students who
were ‘buddies’ to our Kindergarten students during their first
week at school. The Year 6 students gave up their recess and
lunchtime each day to ‘buddy’ up with the Kindy students,
showing them their eating and play areas and where to find
the student toilets and bubblers. They helped their buddies
pack away their lunch boxes and made sure they found a
friend to play with. Year 6 admirably carried out their roles
with kindness, gentleness and sensitivity. We are very proud
of the way in which you carried out your leadership roles as
the senior students of SJV’s.

A Student’s Prager

Dear God,
Thank you for our school.
We pray it would be a safe place of learning, fun and
Jriendship.

Please watch over all our teachers, children and families.
Help us to learn new things, to explore the world together
and to play and be happy.

Help us to have love for each other, to have forgiveness in
our heart, and to build kindness into every day.
Amen.

Blessings to all!
Georgina Cox
Principal

Number 2

IMPORTANT AND
UPCOMING EVENTS

Monday 4th March -
Friday 9t March
Catholic Schools’ Week

Tuesday 5 March
GRIP Student Leaders’ Day
Yrs. 3 — Jarara Incursion Day

Friday 8™ March
9.30am Welcome Assembly &
Open School

Monday & Tuesday 1* & 2"
April
Yr. 6 Leadership Camp
Teen Ranch

Friday 5" April
9.30am Student of the Term
MPR

INFORMATION SENT
HOME
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CATHOLIC SCHOOLS’ WEEK
WELCOME ASSEMBLY & OPEN SCHOOL
FRIDAY 8" March 2019
9.30am-11.00am

Each year it’s always a joy to welcome new members to our school
community. This year we welcome our new Kindergarten children and new
students in Years 1-6.

We also welcome our new staff members:
Mrs Irma Dawumna (Senoir Finance Officer)
Mrs Jeanna Balintec (Yr.6 Gold)
Mrs Melissa Thurbon (Yr. 3 - (Thurs./Frids.)
Mrs Cherille Paton (Co-ordinator release Thurs.)

We extend an invitation to all family and friends (especially our new families)
to join us for this special celebration.

This will be followed by OPEN CLASSROOMS. You will have time to visit
classrooms where your child can share their learning with you.

To conclude the morning’s events you are invited to have a FAMILY
PICNIC for MORNING TEA on the grass and tree areas.

Please bring a picnic blanket and morning tea for your family. Perhaps you
could prepare and pack some special treats as a family in readiness for your
family ‘picnic recess’.

We look forward to celebrating this special event with you!

VISITORS ARE WELCOME TO JOIN US AND TAKE THE
OPPORTUINITY TO VISIT CLASSROOMS




Religi ucation Goal for 2019

“For students to begin to engage in the inquiry process for learning and to consolidate the use of the
Senses.”

The Diocesan Religious Education Curriculum currently in place is ‘Sharing Our Story.’ The Catholic
Education Diocese is in the process of reviewing this document and a new curriculum will begin to be
implemented in some of our schools this year, with the remaining schools commencing in 2020.

At St John Vianney’s Parish School we place a high priority on ensuring our students have a sound
knowledge of the Catholic Faith and Catholic Traditions. Our teachers use the St John Vianney’s Parish
Catechism to assist students to broaden their knowledge of Church teachings.

This year the staff will be working to building their understanding and use of the inquiry process for
learning. The overall goal of the inquiry process is for students to actively make meaning and build new
understandings. Students are encouraged to investigate widely and deeply, make sense of new information
to build on prior knowledge, present and share their knowledge with others and reflect on what they have
learned.

Staff will also be participating in various professional learning activities throughout the year to continue to
refine the teaching and learning strategies that they use with students to teach Scripture. Currently the
teaching of Scripture is supported by the ‘Senses of Scripture’ which is a way that teachers and students
look at the levels of understanding that exist within a Scripture passage. There are three ‘Senses”:
e Literal - Who? What? When? Where? What is the geographical and historical context of the
Scripture?
e Spiritual - What does this Scripture passage reveal about God/Jesus? What sacraments are present?
What Catholic Value is revealed in this Scripture?
e Application - What does the Scripture passage call me to do with my life?

Mrs. Helen Rose
Acting Religious Education Coordinator

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS
ASH WEDNESDAY - LENT - PROJECT COMPASSION 2019

The season of Lent begins on Ash Wednesday (6th March). On this day the Yr.3-6 classes will
be attending the 9:15am parish Mass where the ashes will be distributed. K-2 will receive the
ashes during a special class prayer time in their classrooms.

Ash Wednesday also marks the beginning of the annual Caritas Australia Project Compassion
appeal.

This year’s Project Compassion theme is ‘GIVE 100% for LENT".

Lives change when we all give 100%.

Hope helps us to face life’s challenges and sustains us as we work alongside the most
marginalised and vulnerable communities to achieve better lives.

Your donations to Project Compassion allow Caritas Australia, the Catholic Agency for
International Aid and Development, to work towards a more just and fairer world.

On Ash Wednesday, each family will receive a Project Compassion box for your donations.
You can also donate online via the website at www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion.

We ask that you please return these boxes to the office by Friday, 12th April 2019 so that the
money raised can be forwarded promptly to Caritas.

Please ‘give 100% for Lent’ this Lenten season by supporting Project Compassion 2019.




m@&

MEXICO

On the 15th of January, myself and
171 other pilgrims from the
Parramatta Diocese began our
journey to World'Youth Day in
Panama. Our journey started in
Mexico. The Mexican people
reminded us of the importance of
being connected to our faith as well
as, being thankful for God's
blessings. | was lucky to have met
volunteers at one of the largest
organisations, in Mexico, 'Crit. The
cheerful volunteers assisted children
with disabilities and their families.
This connected nicely with the
World Youth Day theme 'l am the
servant of the Lord. May it be done
onto me according to your word:

The Mexican people also shared with
us their love of Mary, particularly
Our Lady of Guadalupe. | strongly
suggest looking into the miraculous
story of Our Lady of Guadalupe.
Below you will find a picture taken of
the Tilma worn by Juan Diego.

Sydney - Mexico - Panama Texas

World Youth Day Week in Panama City
showed us the universality of the
Church. Standing amongst the crowd of
half a million people from all around the
world, there was a sense of unity, we
were all connected to each other
through our faith, love of God and desire
to want to know more about Him. The
atmosphere was incredible, particularly

the few times we saw the Pope.

The aim of the pilgrimage is to have an
encounter with Jesus Christ" - Fr
Fernando reminded us to focus on our
goals and try not to get distracted by the
little things around. On my journey |
encountered Jesus Christ through the
many people. | was reminded and shown
in subtle ways the love and presence of
God. This experience also taught me the
significance of being an instrument of
peace, to show God's love and presence
through my own actions.

"If you follow Christ into the depths you
will find life and many others will be
drawn to the life you've found," Bishop
Barron one of the many wise people who
shared words of wisdom and
encouragement to pursue a relationship
with God.

. Throughout my pilgrimage | keptin

my prayers the St John Vianneys
School community. | am sograteful
for the'support prior to my
journey,as well as the kind
conversations after. It reallyis an
experience of

alifetime and

one that

challenges

you in ways

you may not expect. | found God
through the people | encountered.
People have much to share and while
listening to others encounters and
their reflections along the journey,
my thoughts enriched and
holistically learning so much about
myselfand God.




Kodak moments with Miss D'sa on pilgrimage




A Snippet of High School {ife

Last Tuesday, 12 February, Mrs Lisa- Maree Browning, Principal of St Agnes High
School, Rooty Hill, Ms Elizabeth Gale, Stage 4 Coordinator and three Year 10 students
visited St. John Vianney's to give a talk about high school life to our Year 6 students.
It was an informative morning for all our Year 6 students who picked up a few
handy tips about life in high school and had the opportunity to ask lots of questions
to the three Year 10 students. Our Year 6s definitely enjoyed the session and they felt
quite excited about what awaits them in high school!

Mrs Balintec
Yr 6 teacher



Blacktown Zone & Diocesan Swimming Carnival

Congratulations to our six swimmers who represented SJV at the Blacktown
Zone Swimming Carnival that was held on Wednesday, 13th February at Mt
Druitt pool.

Our competitors produced some personal best times and thrived on the
experience they received at zone level.

The swimmers are as follows -

Pedrito Gatbonton, Lara Hendrickson, Alana Jesson, Max
Konstantinoff, Ethan McIntyre and Oliver Franjic.

CONGRATULATIONS to three of our competitors who placed at the Zone
Carnival and have progressed to the Diocesan Carnival that is being held this
Friday, 22nd February at Blacktown Pool. These swimmers are Pedrito, Alana
and Lara. We wish our three swimmers the best of luck at this next level!

"% EXTRA SPECIAL
CONGRATULATIONS GOESTO
LARA FOR BEING NAMED 11YR
GIRL BLACKTOWN ZONE
CHAMPION FOR 2019.
FANTASTIC ACHIEVEMENT

The SJV school community are very

, proud of all our swimming competitors

............ vl K and of their fantastic performances in
= 2019.

~ Special thanks, to the family members
B for supporting our swimmers this
season.

Marg Hancock
Sports Coordinator

In addition, this year it was SJV's responsibility to provide the refreshments
for the Blacktown Zone Carnival. Our Sport Captains - Jaeda Liao, Aidan
Sadsad, Mounir Abou-Yagi, Bella Flores, Marc Cuevas, Ysabella
Sibucao and Jerrell Marticio - served the morning tea and refreshments
throughout the day. They were PHENOMENAL!

These students were wonderful helpers receiving many compliments
from the staff and parent helpers from the other Blacktown schools, such as,
being ¢ extremely polite”, “providing exquisite service” and “great
chats”, and “a real credit to our school community”. We are

extremely proud and grateful for their efforts on the day!

The Blacktown Zone Swimming Carnival was a GREAT SUCCESS! Thank
you Mrs. Hancock for all your work behind the scenes and on the
day.

Michelle Smith
Assistant Principal



SCHOOL ATTENDANCE ..... EVERY LEARNER, EVERY DAY!

School attendance plays a critical role in enhancing the lives of students in schools.
Every day of attendance adds to a students’ academic achievement and success at
school.

¢ If a student is not at school, they can’t be part of the learning.

¢ A student who is consistently late to school misses the learning too!

¢ School attendance is compulsory for every school age student.

It's OK to NOT be at school if you are sick or there is some kind of disaster ...but it is not OK to be
away because you slept in, didn't feel like coming to school, went shopping, met up with friends.

At St John Vianney’s we are monitoring school attendance as one part of building your child’s
success at school. We will communicate with you if we become concerned about your child’s
attendance.

If your child’s attendance is less than 90% attendance for this term, we will contact you either by phone
or letter to make you aware of your child’s attendance rate.

Parents can help by promoting the importance of school by:
v"ensuring your child attends school every day
v arriving at school punctually (school begins at 8:55am)

v leading by example ... be organised and ready

We are keen to support parents in developing and consolidating good attendance habits in
every student.

ABSENT FROM SCHOOL

If your child is away from school could you please
advise the office via phone, email or the Skoolbag App
by 9:30am on the day they are absent. Thank you!

ABSENCES

Itis an expectation that student attend school every day and arrive on time. The school day
begins at 8:55am and ends at 3pm. If your child is away due to sickness, medical appointment or a
family matter a note or doctor’s certificate should be sent to the classroom teacher on their return to
school. If you are intending to take your child out of school for leave for less than 5 days please
send a note to the class teacher or contact the school office by phone, email or via the Skoolbag

App.

APPLICATION FOR EXTENDED LEAVE

If the period of leave is for 5 days or more, please provide a letter to the Principal detailing the
reasons for extended leave and attach the completed Application for Extended leave. There is no
guarantee that extended leave will be approved. All applications are considered on an individual
basis, taking into account the reason for leave, the student’s academic progress, their
attendance history and the impact this leave may have on the student’s progress.

These regulations are in place in all schools in the Parramatta Diocese to make sure that all students
have the best opportunity to achieve to their full potential. We appreciate your support and
understanding of these requirements.

Mus Georgina Cox — Principas
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Reading @ Home - The Number One Home Learning Focus

Last year we began a revised school homework policy which placed reading as the
central focus of home study. In setting reading as our central focus we aim to:

e develop rigorous daily reading habits

e an awareness of the breadth of texts that students are able to access

e help students come to know themselves as readers and what texts they

particularly enjoy
e build skills in deciphering text as well as comprehending challenging
texts.

In developing these, we aim to build in our students independence and proficiency in
all forms of reading, but more importantly, to nurture a love of reading which will go
with them into their adutlhood.
Students have Reading Logs to track their reading across the week as well as the
term. Nightly reading is important to develop that routine and regular place of reading
in the day. Of course students from Kinder to Year 6 are on a continuum of
independence though we aim to build this across the years so that older students are
taking the responsibility of their own reading. Parents are co-pilots in this endeavour
and need to be able to support regular reading through discussion, supporting
sourcing texts as well as signing student Reading Logs.
Reading is personal. The individual determines where and when reading is best
done - though parents need to guide this decision, creating a realistic and worthwhile
schedule.
Reading for Learning at home cannot be seen as optional, as unstructured, or as a
soft answer to an otherwise heavily prescribed written homework format. Parents
need to model the mind-set that home reading is a clearly defined home learning
task, is mandatory, has determined time frames and needs to be recorded. A positive
approach to home reading as learning will plant a seed that can grow into a vibrant

literary mind-set.

Mr Stennett

Literacy Coordinator



This week, the focus for Numeracy is Number Busting. The Magic Number this week is 276. Children solve the problems
in the circles below keeping in mind the number they are busting is 276. Please feel free to change the Magic Number if
this number is too tricky or not challenging.

Mrs Arze Derjani
Numeracy Coordinator

The

number ;
before: 5 more:




SUPERVISION
Morning supervision starts from 8.30 am. I ask you to ensure
that your child is not at school before 8.30 am as there is NO
supervision before this time. School finishes at 3.00pm and
children should be picked up promptly. Afternoon supervision
in the amphitheatre finishes at 3.30pm.
If you are running late to pick your child up, please ring the
office so we can inform your child - 8869 6300

KEEP US INFORMED

If you have changed your address, email address or phone numbers, please update via the
Skoolbag App or contact the school office as soon as possible. It is important to have ALL contact

details up to date for our records to ensure we can contact you when necessary.

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2019

Term 1 ends on Friday 12 April

SkoolBag®@

Don't forget to download our school's SkoolBag app to
ensure that you are kept in the loop on:

© School newsletters © Cancellations

© Notices © Reminders
< Events < ...and more!

Just search for our school’'s
:::}'ARL&L&A_:I'!&N name in the App Store on your
phone and download our app!

MEDICATION

If your child requires medication during the day, e.g. antibiotics, please send a note to the office together
with the medication, details of dosage and time to be administered. If medication is required is required
for a period of 5 days or more, a form will be sent home for completion. Just a reminder that NO
MEDICATION is to be in your child’s school bag. All medication must be kept in the office as we need

to record all medication given to students.

The School’s First Aid Officer require updated copies of all Asthma Management Plans and Anaphylaxis

Action Plans so that we are prepared to help your child in case of an emergency.




MERIT CERTIFICATES

Congratulations to the following Students:

Chloe Otazu
Alex-Jane Burns
Jake Laidlaw
Eli Gray

Johan Franswah
Abigail Adem

Leni Smith
Gladlin Joby
Hannah O’Keefe
Charlotte Bayada
Rahn Albeos
Lurich Teng

Teejay Pineda

Celestine Cabiguen

Bethenny Scott
Mark Boctor
Enrique Gomez
Lucy Borg

Aaliyah-Rose Robertson

Majella Nyguyen
Sebastian Gaspi
Jamae Abadino
Niya Kanesh
Amelia Shafig

Alexia Williams

John-Paul AbouChaaya

Gabriel Hidalgo

Jacob Konstantinoff

Meghan Bartlett
Nina Isokov

Nicholas Perez
Charlotte Attard
Mentweb Angelo
Helyna Nery
Hayley Gunnion
Matthew Buttigieg

Bella Flores
Blake Norris

Bernadette Mercado

Jeremy Portelli
Daniel Sinclair
Ruby O’Keefe

K GOLD

1GOLD

2GOLD

3 GOLD

4 GOLD

5 GOLD

6 GOLD

Andre Tiongco

Rosa Talione
Michael Tu'ipulotu
Valentino Thompson
Nathaniel Ram

Lina Joseph

Nathan Abreu
Emma Hocson
Georgia Mercado
Justin Nasif
Roman Santos
Justine Savari

Nicholas Borg

Alyssa Arevalo
Manny Cabiguen
Demiana Abdelmalak
Elijah Yumol

Bryan Malonzo

Jaideen Labo
Gabriel Talione
Denzell Crisostomo
Lily Solbiati

Eason Zheng
Gabriel Talione

Zyra Broadfoot
Boris Prokhorov
Ayurvi Chaudhary
Vatican Talione
Kobe Sococ
Carmen Sokar

Alanna Jomon
Cypher DelaCruz
Gabriel Paul
Rhianna Bartlett
Gian Portelli
Tiana Cutajar

Kevin Zhou

Aniya Jomon
Angelina Shafig
Merolla Abdelmalak
Jai Abadiano

Adam Mercieca




PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS

P& F Meetings
Our P& F Meetings are held in the Staffroom twice a term. A big thank you to the enthusiastic parents

who came to our meeting last Friday. We appreciate your interest and participation. We would love to
see parents come along to our meetings to share their ideas and find out what's happening at school
whilst enjoying a cuppa and snack. Everyone is welcome to attend and we hope to see you all there. ..

MEETING DATE: Monday 18th March - 9:15am till 10:15am

Ice Blocks & Zooper Doopers Stalls - Term 1 2019
A note was sent home 2 weeks ago with information about our Term 1 Ice Block & Zooper Dooper

Stalls. We will be selling them at lunchtime on the below dates. Ice Blocks are $1.00 and Zooper
Doopers are $0.50. We ask that you send the correct money along with your child where possible, to
avoid them losing the change.

ICE BLOCK STALL DATES: Friday 22nd February, Friday 8th March
Friday 22nd March, Friday 5th April

If we have any parents who would like to come along and assist with selling Ice Blocks, please be
at the Canteen by 12:30pm on these days...

Fruit Frenzy Stall:
We will be holding or Fruit Frenzy Stall on Friday 1st March during recess time. Notes will be going
home shortly with more information...

Easter Mega Raffle:

Our annual Easter Mega Raffle will be happening later this term. During week # 7 each family will
receive a book of raffle tickets to sell and will also be asked to donate Easter eggs, chocolates or Easter
items, which we will use to create raffle prizes. Keep an eye out for this information later this term.

Don’t forget to stay in touch with all things SJV including news, events and reminders through
our "SJV" Parents and Friends™ page on Facebook.

Teneile, Tina and Maryanne
2019 P&F Committee

KEEP US INFORMED
If you have changed your address, email address or phone numbers, please update via the
Skoolbag App or contact the school office as soon as possible. It is important to have ALL contact
details up to date for our records to ensure we can contact you when necessary.

Clothing Pool
The 2nd Hand Clothing Pool will be open from 8:45-9:15am on the below dates for anyone

looking for Uniform Items, such as Dresses, Shirts, Shorts and Sports Uniforms.
FRIDAY 1st MARCH FRIDAY 8th MARCH

We are always in need of any uniforms items, both Summer and Winter, that are in good
condition... If you have any items you would like to donate to the 2nd Hand Clothing Pool,
please bring them along to the office in a plastic bag. We request that you ensure ALL
UNIFORMS DONATED have been washed and donated in a clean state, without any holes or
tears.

Thank you.




TERM 1 CALENDAR

Thursday February 21 | 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Basketball ~ 2B, 5B, 6B, 4G & Kindy
Friday February 22 | Diocesan Swimming Carnival Blacktown Aquatic Centre
Basketball ~ 3B, 4B & 1B
Ice Block Stall — Lunch time ~ P&F
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Wednesday February 27 | Basketball ~ 6@, 3G, 2G, 1G & 5G
Thursday February 28 | 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Basketball ~ 2B, 5B, 6B, 4G & Kindy
Friday March 1 Fruit Frenzy Stall - Recess ~ P&F
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Basketball ~ 3B, 4B & 1B
Monday -Friday March 4-8 Catholic Schools’ Week
Wednesday March 6 Basketball ~ 6G, 3G, 2G, 1G & 5G
Thursday March 7 Basketball ~ 2B, 5B, 6B, 4G & Kindy
Friday March 8 Basketball ~ 3B, 4B & 1B
Tuesday March 5 GRIP Student Leaders’ Day
10.30am — 1.30pm Yr. 3 — Jarara Incursion
Wednesday March 6 ASH WEDNESDAY - Mass 9.15am -Yrs. 3-6
K-2 Class Prayer
Basketball ~ 6G, 3G, 2G, 1G & 5G
Thursday March 7 Basketball ~ 2B, 5B, 6B, 4G & Kindy
Friday March 8 9.30am Welcome Assembly & Open School
Basketball ~ 3B, 4B & 1B
Ice Block Stall - Lunch time ~ P&F
No Merit Assembly
Wednesday March 13 Basketball ~ 6G, 3G, 2G, 1G & 5G
Thursday March 14 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Basketball ~ 2B, 5B, 6B, 4G & Kindy
Friday March 15 Basketball ~ 3B, 4B & 1B
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Monday March 18 9.15am P&F Meeting ~ Staffroom
Easter Raffle tickets go home ~ P&F
Wednesday March 20 Basketball ~ 6G, 3G, 2G, 1G & 5G
Thursday March 21 Basketball ~ 2B, 5B, 6B, 4G & Kindy
9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Friday March 22 Basketball ~ 3B, 4B & 1B
Ice Block Stall - Lunch time ~ P&F
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Wednesday March 27 Basketball ~ 6G, 3G, 2G, 1G & 5G
Thursday March 28 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Basketball ~ 2B, 5B, 6B, 4G & Kindy
Friday March 29 Basketball ~ 3B, 4B & 1B
2.15pm Merit Assembly ~ MPR
Monday & Tuesday | April 1 & 2 | Yr. 6 Leadership Camp ~ Teen Ranch
Thursday April 4 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6
Friday April 5 9.30AM STUDENT OF THE TERM - MPR

Ice Block Stall - Lunch time ~ P&F
No Merit Assembly




Monday April 8 PALM SUNDAY ASSEMBLY PRAYER (Led by K-2)

Tuesday April 9 HOLY THURSDAY ASSEMBLY PRAYER (Led by Yr. 3)

Wednesday April 10 GOOD FRIDAY ASSEMBLY PRAYER (Led by Yr. 4)
Easter Raffle Draw ~ P&F

Thursday April 11 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6

Friday April 12 9.30am ANZAC Service ~ (led by Yr. 5)

Hot Dog Day — Lunch time ~ P&F
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

Thursday April 18 HOLY THURSDAY
Friday April 19 GOOD FRIDAY
Saturday April 20 HOLY SATURDAY
Sunday April 21 EASTER SUNDAY
Thursday April 25 ANZAC DAY

STUDENTS RESUME SCHOOL ON MONDAY 29TH APRIL K-6

KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL

PICKUP & DROP OFF DAILY SERVICE
Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is a privately owned centre offering a variety of
services including Long Day, Before & After School Care and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.
Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered.

Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round. Our Before School Care operates from
7.00am — 8.45am.
Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm.

For further enquiries, or to make the switch please contact Jackie De Abreu on (02) 9622 8214 or visit
our website www.kindercare.com.au




CHILD PROTECTION
Building Child Safe Communities New procedures reminders for volunteers

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/volunteerscpmodule/index.asp

If you are considering volunteering for school excursions, sports carnivals etc. it is important
to complete the requirement as set out below.

It is a system requirement that child protection training be completed by all volunteers
commencing work in our school and a briefing every second year for existing volunteers.

An online training module for use by volunteers.

Open the module by clicking the Start link below.

Read through the presentation.

Complete and submit quiz questions. This will take approximately 45 minutes.

After successful completion of the module, fill out the form by typing your name, email
address, contact number, contact address and the school you intend to volunteer at.
A notification of your successful completion of the module will be sent via e-mail to the
school and also to your email address.

e G 1o

9

Click on Start the module.
Volunteers

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers

Thank you for your interest in volunteering. The opportunities provided to students are greatly
enhanced by the contribution of volunteers.

ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST COMPLETE STEP 1 AND STEP 2

Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' Form

You will need to complete a Volunteers Form for each location that you volunteer. A notification of
your successful completion of the form will be sent via e-mail to the volunteering location and also to
your email address.

VOLUNTEER FORM PRIVACY STATEMENT

Step 2: Complete the online training module
It is a system requirement that the online training module be completed by all volunteers commencing
at any of our locations and the training needs to be completed every second year.

¢ Open the module by clicking the Start link below.
» Read through the presentation.
e Complete and submit quiz questions (this will take approximately 10 minutes).

TRAINING MODULE PRIVACY STATEMENT
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OPEN DAY — TUESDAY MARCH 5

St Anzrews College 15 ofenng parents ana stutents
the opportunity to tour the Junior Campus

\'isit the Collegs websie to book 3 tour time
For further details phone 8628 4000

www standrewscmarayong catholic edu.au

Junior Campus Tour Times:
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Junior Campus
Years 7to 10
116 Guakers Roas Marayong

Senor Campus
Years 11 ang 12
£0 Breakfast Road Marayong
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oaknitCallege | SUNDAY 10 MARCH 2019
11.00AM - 3.00PM

Principal's
Address
at11.30am,
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andizopm
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Register at www.trybooking.com/XWGW

Feet on the ground. Aiming for the stars.

LLENCE

www.oakhill.nsw.edu.au




